Minnesota Academy of Reading

Executive Board Meeting
Monday, July 8, 2-3:30
Caribou on Snelling


The Minnesota Academy of Reading Executive Board members met on July 8.  Members present included Bobbi Gale, Chris Johnson, Carolyn Gwynn, Kate Kelly, Karen Moroz, Deb Peterson, Pam Solvie and Rod Winters.

Bobbi submitted a treasurer’s report via e-mail prior to the July 8th meeting.  The report was not discussed at the meeting.
1. Sterns partnership: Book Club updates & continued planning 

The meeting opened with a discussion of the Proust and Squid Book Clubs.  The Book Clubs are targeting faculty at institutions of higher education but are open to others interested.  Information on the Proust and Squid Book Club opportunities will be sent to all MAR members and those on associated listservs, including the MACTE list.
Deb will follow up with Kari Ross on CEUs for all events associated with the Sterns event, including the book clubs and the September 21 event with Maryann Wolf.
Kate reminded everyone of the event dates: Friday 9/20 evening dinner for discussion leaders, Sat 9/21 morning event with Maryann Wolf.
2. IRA Officer Report
Kate reported that the IRA Officer Report has been submitted.
3. January 2014 policy event planning

a. Discussion concerning the MAR January policy event began.  The location will be at St. Thomas where the 2013 policy event was held.   

b. Board members reviewed the six criteria for selection of an honoree (One honoree is selected every two years and is notified in September prior to the January policy event.) A list of former award winners was reviewed.  Names for possible nomination were identified.  This discussion was tabled due to lack of time.
c. Details of the policy event were discussed, including a possible agenda with updates on key issues from Karen Balmer and Kari Ross, a keynote address by the honoree, table talk to process the keynote’s topic and updates.  Legislators will be invited as has been done in the past.  

The focus of the event may be to seek input for an MAR policy position paper with the possibility of creating a library of position papers over time.  A subcommittee of the MAR Executive Board (perhaps 2) and others (perhaps 3) from the outside community could work to draft the position paper following the policy event.  This task could also be considered scholarly work for faculty members who may be involved.  Further discussion on the position papers was included in the discussion about MAR goal-setting. 
4. MAR goal-setting for 2013-14

a. Deb has updated the “What is the Minnesota Academy of Reading” document that describes background and mission, constituents, and how to become a member of the Minnesota Academy of Reading.
b. In a consideration of “roles”, a discussion was held concerning recommended changes to the MAR Treasurer’s duties as proposed by Bobbi, the current treasurer, that align with information presented on the IRA website.  Bobbi recommended that there be a process for payment approval before the treasurer writes a check when purchases have not been pre-approved at an Executive Board Meeting.  She suggested the approval be via quorum at meetings or in writing if payment was needed between meetings.  Bobbi suggested that in the minutes it be reflected that “there was a quorum and this was decided or there was not quorum and this was tabled”.  A motion was made and seconded concerning this matter:  “The treasurer gets written approval for payment of bills from one of the co-presidents and the approval or disapproval will be reflected in the treasurer’s report at the next Executive Board Meeting.”  The motion was approved.
It was decided to begin each meeting with approval of minutes, the treasurer’s report, and MACTE updates. (Chris, the MAR MACTE liaison will reach out to MACTE prior to the August meeting.)
c. A discussion about potentially having position papers on varied topics continued from the policy event discussion.  Possible topics for position papers were identified, including instruction (basal verses use of authentic literature), connections to standards, PLCs, teacher preparation, and teacher evaluation.  Carolyn suggested connections to other MAR work such as topics being discussed in the Sterns event and discussions of the Proust and Squid.
The purpose of the position papers would be to 


increase the visibility of MAR and what is being urged, and to


create a portfolio or working library upon which to draw.

Discussion included the possibility of compiling position papers of other organizations to discuss at the January policy event, to identify possible gaps in the issues or information shared and to then write a MAR position paper to address the gap(s).

MAR could have discussions around key ideas, identify areas of interest to our audience, and then work to move an idea forward through work with the position paper(s).

MAR Board Members were asked to look at the position papers of other organizations and bring ideas for discussion on “position papers” to the August meeting.

d. Nurturing new Executive Board members was discussed. A second person could be added to transition to the treasurer’s position. A discussion of how to mentor in a new treasurer and other new Executive Board members was tabled until the August meeting.
5. Next Meeting Dates

a. MRA Conference: August 9, Cragun’s Resort, Brainerd
b. MAR Executive Board Meeting: Tues, August 13, 3:30-5

